
Sports Car Club of New Hampshire
Minutes of the Meeting
Tuesday, July 9th, 2013

Submitted By Curtis Hodgman

Attending Members: Terry Murphy IV (President), John Stevens (Vice President), Paul Giblin (Past
President), Antony Donovan (Treasurer), Curtis Hodgman (Exec. Secretary), Charlie Parsons (Corr.
Secretary), Dan Francis (Membership Chair), Dave Estey (Autocross Chair), Howard Roundy
(Website/S.W. Editor), Drew Young, George Young, Gary Brundrett, Chris Barnes, Dan Fillingham,
John Santos, Valerie Santos, Brian Stevens, Paul Perry, Brian Gurney, Arthur Heath.

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:06pm By Terry Murphy IV.

Special Thanks to Ray Boussineau!

Minutes: From June 11th, No Corrections needed.  Motion to accept made by George Young seconded
by Drew Young.

Membership Report: Made by Dan Francis.  There are 184 Members (168 Regular & 16 Life).
Motion to accept made by Paul Giblin seconded by Chris Barnes.

Treasurers Report: Made by Antony Donovan.  PNL sheets have been made from January up to May
31st, also discussed finances. Motion to accept made by Charlie Parsons seconded by Paul Giblin.

Publicity Report: Made by Dave Estey.  Facebook traffic is still bringing in a lot of attention as well
as a bunch of new faces.  Chris Barnes' Photos are also adding to the “boom” on facebook.

Sponsorship Report: in process. 

Autocross Report: Made by Dave Estey.  
• Event #4 June 30th: 54 in attendance w/ pending rain runs averaged 33-34 seconds at 8 runs

each even with the temps. Up to date Autocross is above average for attendance.
• Chris Barnes mentioned at the end of the year awards winners of each class will also receive  an

8 x 10 inch framed photo of their cars.

Hillclimb Report: Made by Drew Young. Eric and Lyssa still to chair the Fall hillclimb.  Fall climb
expenses are all paid for.  The standard length hill to be run this fall.

Old Business:
• 2013 Awards Banquet Update- Locked in for December 7th at Loudon Country Club, the



country club will cater the event and Donna Stevens is chairing the event.
• The New Hampshire Sheriff's Auto X event on June 20th event. Was chaired by Howard Roundy.

It was a 45 second w/ 3 runs each, Carroll County Sheriffs Dept. won the event. The winning
county's Children's Charity was awarded a ten thousand dollar donation.  SCCNH will be given
a free lot rental for a future event, although the club will be donating the cost of the normal
rental to the Speedway Children's Charity.

New Business:
• Paul Giblin on behalf of the club presented Ray Boussineau with a jacket sporting his name and

the club's logo on it as a huge thanks from all of us in the club for letting us hold our meeting at
his lovely race shop.

Meeting: Brought to a close at 8:08pm. Moved by Antony Donovan and seconded by Dave Estey.


